SAPbiz meeting notes March 22, 2006

DRAFT
Attendees:  Charlotte Watson, Linda Lancaster, Doug Le Vie, Meg Benson, Mary Ellen Gearin, Kevin Lyons, Mary Nicholson, John Dvorak, Bob Davine, Anne Whealan, Vesna Zaccheo, Paul Champommier, Rob Damian, Jean Roberge, Sue St. Croix

HR/Payroll Project Update – Charlotte Watson, Linda Lancaster

Charlotte distributed a handout of slides for the update.(will be posted on the SAPbiz website) 
Central Business Process Procedures
Not all of the project work is based in SAP. There are many business process procedures which are being worked on as well. Some are being updated, but overall there are more than 50 business processes identified to date for which procedures will be written. For the existing business processes, the goal is improvement, not to just carry them forward. One example of this effort is to improve the problem of students being paid without their social security numbers in the system.
Documentation software “Lenya” is the tool for putting documentation online. Charlotte reported that she likes this tool, it is as easy to use as Word. Authorizations control access for editing.
Communications and Training

Communications includes Roadshows going out to a variety of departments and other groups on campus for demonstrations and training, answering business application questions.

Upcoming Brown Bag lunch topics in May include the Data Warehouse and Go-Live Support.
All available communication avenues will be used: e-mail, the Tech, Tech Talk, etc.

Training will start right after Memorial Day on all items:  time sheets, employee action forms, etc.  The Training and Events Management site (TEM) will be used for training registration.

Simulations will be presented for Timesheet, Time Approvals, reading check stubs (for support staff). Training for students will be available in the dorms after hours. Charlotte will send the training calendar to SAPbiz when it is available.
Documentation and help includes Quick Cards, a Support Handbook, a hotline manned by HRP Service Center, and policy documentation. IS&T’s DITR group will provide support for computer issues (Kyle Pope’s group).
Testing is going on for kiosks in areas where everyone doesn’t have a computer of their own.

Post Go-Live Activity

“The Daily Huddle”. This was used in the HR phase and worked well. It will be managed by Meg Benson. Huddle will be held every night for the first two weeks, then with lesser frequency.

Post Go Live for IS&T

There will be three CRTs (Critical Response Teams). Jenette Simpson is working with Joe Flynn to transition the HR/Payroll project group from development to support.

Linda Lancaster (on behalf of Joe Flynn)
Enhancement requests to HR/Payroll are just being tracked at this time. IS&T will size each one and scope the development. There are two categories of requests, regulatory and discretionary. By law we must do the regulatory items, there is no choice.

Functional testing is using about 130 hypothetical employees of all types (exempt, students, Lincoln employees, etc.). Testing ran through multiple cycles whether weekly, monthly, or other. Many different scenarios were used as well, such as new hire, change of deductions, etc. 

The interface testing (with outside entities like Fidelity, banks, vendors) was done separately from the employee testing.  Regression Testing tested and re-tested results after fixing any problems in previous testing. 

Conversion testing compared the Legacy system to SAP (direct deposit, withholding, other). They are doing this in about 40 chunks, not one big conversion.  Parallel testing was done during the week between Christmas and New Years for non-exempt employees.

Cutover to Production is targeted for mid-June. The go-live is really the last week of June, when the hours for the first payday in July are worked and logged. (This date could shift from June 26 so should not be considered final at this time.)
Other Testing

· The Data Warehouse is working on their extract now. They can’t test reports until they have data to report on. 

· Other testing is looking to see why there are differences between legacy and SAP systems. Overall more than 90% of those that did not get kicked out tied out to the penny.
· Print files testing (DACCAs, pay stubs, etc.) Time performance has been very positive.
Go-No Go decision will be made at the end of April on completion of the second Parallel testing.  

HERUG SAP Enchancements list – Kevin Lyons

We will deliver top five of MIT’s development requests to SAP. Things do get included in SAP’s future releases. More universities are participating so we can have more influence on SAP development.

Kevin reviewed the top ten list which was based on last years ranking (from SAPbiz meeting).

Questions/Comments

CAO had reviewed the list ahead of time and provided updated voting as follows:

  1. P-6, Split PO line by dollar amount
  2. HR-5, Change from one payroll to another
  3. F-11, Improved 1099 Reporting support for one-time vendors

CAO would also like to see HR-8, 1042S Reporting put back on our top ten list. They would like to remove F-19, Drill Down for Salaries, they do not want or need this.

Additional discussion included:
-- if something appears to be in active development (P-6, Split PO line by dollar amount or HR-10, F-5 PBC Encumbering) should we not be "spending" votes on it?
-- HR-2, Deferred Pay, is now on the Tabled list. (Tabled means not put up for voting.) HR-2 is not needed by MIT, we are going with a customized solution.


Jenette will probably send out a draft of the new list before sending it to the HERUG group.

